

November 1, 2017

- I. Call to Order
  - I. 7:09pm
- II. Approve the Agenda
  - I. Eliza moves to approve the agenda
    - I. Eva seconds
  - II. Q&A
  - III. Discussion
  - IV. 18:0:0
- III. Approve the Minutes
  - I. Bridget moves to approve the minutes
    - I. Getsi seconds
  - II. Q&A
  - III. Discussion
  - IV. 18:0:0
- IV. Whip Around/ Roll Call
  - I. What would be your first question after waking up from being cryogenically frozen for 100 years?
  - II. Robin Perkins (Arbor Park ARA)
  - III. Abby Freimark (Arbor Park Hall Rep/GAR Proxy)
  - IV. Sydney Stevens (Arbor Park President)
  - V. Brenda Cochran (Arbor Park Historian/VP Proxy)
  - VI. Getsi Paredes (RHA Publicist/Historian)
  - VII. McKenzie Wolfe-Webb (RHA First Year Liaison)
  - VIII. Kailey Jackson (Heritage President)
  - IX. Karissa Smith (Heritage Vice President)
  - X. Hailey Bain (Heritage FYGAR)
  - XI. Eva Batenhorst (RHA Programming Coordinator)
  - XII. Josh Thaxton (Ackerman FYGAR)
  - XIII. Salvador Garcia Lopez (Ackerman President)
  - XIV. Bridget Parker (NRHH Representative)
  - XV. Evelyn Guzman (ASWOU Vice President)
  - XVI. Eliza Sleezer (RHA NCC)
  - XVII. Cheyde Shimada (LB Vice President)
  - XVIII. Karen Serrato (LB Secretary/VP Proxy)
  - XIX. Brandon Keys (LB FYGAR)

November 1, 2017

- XX. Anthony Pablo (RHA Finance Director)
  - XXI. Laura Welch (RHA Advisor)
  - XXII. Morgan Montoya (RHA Vice President)
  - XXIII. Carter Craig (RHA President)
  - XXIV. Ellen Moore (RHA Secretary/Webmaster)
- V. Care to Share
- I. Officer Reports
    - I. Carter
      - I. Agendas
      - II. One-on-ones
      - III. VP Transition
      - IV. Sequoia
      - V. Fun Run
      - VI. Safe Halls
      - VII. Fight Night
      - VIII. Program Evals
    - II. Morgan
      - I. One-on-ones with Laura and Carter
      - II. Costumes for Tree Lighting
      - III. Emailed counterparts
      - IV. J-Drive and Portal Access
    - III. Eliza
      - I. RLC filming, agendas, price checking, reading legislation
      - II. SLAC
      - III. Fun Run posters and attended
      - IV. HDAC
      - V. One-on-one with Laura
      - VI. Safe Halls
      - VII. Went to Ackerman Hall Gov Meeting
      - VIII. Sent emails
    - IV. Anthony
      - I. One-on-ones with Lori and Laura

November 1, 2017

- II. Fight Night
  - III. Worked on and distributed rec'q forms
  - IV. Finance Report
  - V. Sent emails
  - VI. Updated the budget
  - VII. Fun Run
  - VIII. Safe Halls
- V. Getsi
- I. Made GA Presentation
  - II. Emailed counterparts
  - III. Updated social media
  - IV. Scheduled one-on-ones with counterparts
  - V. Gathered props
  - VI. Safe Halls
  - VII. Started OTM
- VI. Eva
- I. Paint the Town Red Meeting
  - II. Sent emails
  - III. Turkey Baskets
  - IV. Safe Halls
  - V. One-on-one with Carter
  - VI. Program Evals/Program Archive folders
  - VII. RLC Meeting and film session
  - VIII. Updated HOTY points
  - IX. Attended Fun Run
- VII. Ellen
- I. Exec and GA Minutes
  - II. Morgan's cubby
  - III. Updated Website
  - IV. Program Evals
  - V. Sent emails

November 1, 2017

- VI. NRHH sign up sheet for Safe Halls
- VII. Called Oriental Trading and ordered candy
- VIII. One-on-ones with Arbor Counterpart, Laura, and Carter
- IX. Safe Halls

VIII. McKenzie

- I. Fun Run
- II. Safe Halls
- III. Emailed Albert for Fight Night
- IV. FYGAR Program
- V. RLC Meeting and filming
- VI. Program Evals
- VII. One-on-ones

II. ASWOU Update

- I. Political Awareness Week: Nov 6-8
  - I. November 6th: Student Internship Panel, 5:30-7:30pm, Santiam Room, WUC
  - II. November 7th: Elected Officials Panel, 5:30-8pm, Calapooia Room, WUC
  - III. November 8th: OSA Information Night/Q&A, 5-7pm, Santiam Room, WUC
  - IV. Contact: [aswoustate@wou.edu](mailto:aswoustate@wou.edu)
- II. Tailgate is this Friday
- III. Food Pantry needs community volunteers or alumni to help during Winter Break
- IV. Hired:
  - I. Secretary: Sam Dunaway
  - II. Multicultural Advocate: Ailyn Angel
- V. Two positions open:
  - I. Director of Visual Communications
  - II. Director of Student Organizations
  - III. Forms are on OrgSync and close on November 8th at 12pm
  - IV. email [aswouvp@wou.edu](mailto:aswouvp@wou.edu) or [aswoupresident@wou.edu](mailto:aswoupresident@wou.edu) if you have any questions

November 1, 2017

III. NRHH Update

- I. Had the OTM Workshop - Thanks for coming!
- II. OTM Writing Session - November 2nd, 6-8pm in Ackerman 141, Free pizza!
- III. Escape Room - November 4th, 7pm-12am at Gentle Hall, Groups start every hour. Max of six people per group.
- IV. Congrats to Kelsey for winning @ NACURH with her September OTM!!

IV. Peer Mentor Update

- I. None

V. Hall Reports

I. Arbor Park

- I. No report given

II. Heritage

- I. Hosted Safe Halls
- II. Open position for Social Activities Director

III. LB

- I. No report given

IV. Ackerman

- I. Hosted Safe Halls
- II. Helped hang door-tags in Heritage and Ackerman
- III. Kicked off Ackerman snapchat
- IV. Committees met to plan Safe Halls Activities
- V. Signed up for Paint the Town Red

VI. Finance Directors Update

- I. Total funds \$5677.92
- II. Allocated Out \$550
- III. Available funds \$5042.92

VII. HOTY Points Update

- I. Arbor: 87
- II. Heritage: 27
- III. Ackerman: 20
- IV. LB:14

November 1, 2017

#### VIII. Upcoming RHA Programs

- I. Fight Night November 30th
- II. Super Suit Up November 17th
  - I. Opportunity to make capes and other super hero gear the evening of Midnight Movies, when the new Justice League movie comes out.

#### VI. Smartie Advertising with Getsi

- I. Goal: to make our brand and logo recognizable - Proposing a co-program with any and all Hall Governments.
- II. With this passive program, we could increase social media followers for both RHA and your hall gov, increase awareness as an organization, and cheer on residents for their first finals week!
- III. Door tags with a Smarties pun for finals, a list of future program dates, social media handles, etc.
- IV. Total resident count is just under 1200, which would come out to be around \$170 for all of the Smarties, so it could be an allocation for \$200 if all of the hall governments want to participate
- V. Very flexible! All of the ideas and designs are tentative. If you come forward and say you want to co-program, you can work with Getsi and the others who also want to co-program, to design the door tags, and you could even work on making a logo for your individual hall government.
- VI. Sign up sheet of interest going around. Contact Getsi for any questions.

#### VII. Morgan gets the chair at 7:29

#### VIII. Funds Proposals

- I. RHA Exec, Fight Night Inflatable Ring
  - I. November 30th in Valsetz 6-8pm
  - II. Dukes v Fuchs - the main fight
  - III. RDs and RAs will fight as well, and for the rest of the time, it's first come first serve to fight your friends (or enemies)
  - IV. Ring will be in Valsetz
  - V. Participants will sign a waiver there and then can fight
  - VI. Inflatable boxing ring (and helmets and big silly inflatable boxing gloves) from Portland Party Works will cost \$500, which includes delivery, set up, and a PPW person who will supervise the inflatable throughout the entire event
  - VII. The rounds will be timed, but usually since its easy to fall over with the big silly gloves, thats an easier way to see who has won

November 1, 2017

VIII. (Carter got the chair back at 7:33)

IX. Bridget moves to allocate \$500 to Portland Party Works for the inflatable boxing ring

I. Brandon K. seconds

X. Q&A

I. Brandon K. - Did you look at other companies that would have this sort of item before choosing Portland Party Works?

I. Carter - Yes, there are two companies in our vendor list that would have this type of thing, but the Salem company doesn't have a boxing ring. PPW is the only option for this particular product.

II. Morgan - Do they have different sized helmets?

I. Carter - I don't know for sure, but I've used PPW helmets before and in the past, those ones had adjustable chin straps.

III. Josh - What's the policy if the ring is damaged or broken?

I. Carter - I don't actually know, that has never been an issue before. Also, a PPW person will be staffed to supervise the ring the whole time, so that's probably how they'll prevent that from happening.

IV. Eva - Will there be a way we can sanitize the helmets and gloves between uses?

I. Carter - We can have Clorox wipes there.

V. Laura - Has Valsetz confirmed that it's cool we're doing this in there?

I. McKenzie - We have a meeting about that on Friday

XI. Discussion

I. Brandon K. - I have a friend that works at PPW they're good people.

II. Josh - Challenges Carter to a boxing match

III. Morgan - Is excited, it's gonna be cool

IV. Robin - I have been waiting for this for 2 years

XII. Vote 19:0:0

IX. No Wolf of the Week

X. Spotlight

I. This week goes to Heritage!

November 1, 2017

XI. Advisors time

- I. Next Thursday and Friday in the PAC room there is a blood drive you can register for a time on the red cross website
- II. Email was sent out to your Historians, Ann Barton-Brown is reaching out to help with promotion of events and stuff, she is a good resource for anything website or publicity related
- III. Lot P and G need to be empty by Friday for Homecoming Parking

XII. QCC's

- I. Sydney - how many people attended
  - I. At the check in booths we saw about 50-60 people at each, an ARA estimated around 100 kids at LB
- II. Getsi - pls tell your historians to send me the Safe halls pics
- III. Eliza - Good job at safe halls they looked good

XIII. Adjournment

- I. Josh moves to adjourn the meeting
  - I. Eliza seconds
- II. Q&A
- III. Discussion
- IV. Vote
  - I. Eva - Acclamation!
  - II. No dissent
- V. Adjourned 7:42pm